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Statement by Ambassador Tovar da Silva Nunes during the sixth intersessional meeting for dialogue and cooperation on human rights and the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development
18 January 2024

Distinguished delegates and esteemed colleagues,
Brazil's commitment to the Sustainable Development Goals, stemming from the Rio+20 Conference, reflects our dedication to sustainability, encompassing environmental, social, and economic aspects.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The fight against hunger and poverty, as well as the right to development, must be seen as essential elements in the promotion and protection of human rights. This is precisely what we intend as a G-20 priority while building a just world and a sustainable planet. We are also committed to the protection and inclusion of vulnerable groups and minorities.
Brazil has recently reestablished the National Commission for Sustainable Development Goals, which marks a strategic move in our sustainable development journey. This body steers our policies and actions towards the SDGs, including the innovative and voluntary SDG 18, focused on combating structural racism.
We support efforts to reform the international financial architecture, which must promote sustained and inclusive economic growth and sustainable development, minimize economic and social costs, respect human rights and support the SDGs. Those efforts should also take in account the discussions regarding debt relief for stressed nations and the global tax reform.
Our progress in advancing SDGs 1, 16, and 17 is commendable. Programs like Bolsa Família have significantly reduced poverty. In 2023, Brazil has developed new fiscal rules to resume sustainable growth with stability and predictability, while implementing policies to combat hunger and advance social reparation. At the end of the year, the national congress has approved an ambitious tax reform, rebalancing the tax system to improve income distribution.
Our commitment to sustainable development, driven by a vision of equity and inclusivity, is unwavering.
Thank you.
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